NATIONAL PUBLIC SCHOOL

HOSUR ROAD

24 May, 2021
Dear Parents,

Please find attached Welcome Note from the Director - Principal's Desk for the
Academic Session 2021-22.

Regards

NPS HRD



From the Director- Principal’s Desk:
Dear Parents,

| am extremely happy to extend a warm welcome to you all for a new and invigorating academic
session. The face of education may have changed for now but institutions and leaders have stood
resolute amid unprecedented challenges to enable a nurturing, rich learning environment. | am
proud to say that we have not let our children down in these difficult times.

As you return from a well-deserved break, | would like to urge you all to embark on this new
academic session with a renewed positive energy. We should continue to look ahead, keep our
heads down and focus on what we have to do — to ensure our children’s pedagogical goals are met.
We should stay true to our commitments to our children: that is our duty. There are obstacles
around us, tragic events that have taken place but | strongly believe that we shall turn a corner and
come out of it stronger and wiser.

In this new academic year, you will see an improved e-learning system, a significant shift to a more
activity-based and interactive study. We will continue to encourage our children to be independent
learners, and impart critical thinking skills that can help them to cope with the complexity of a 21st
century world.

| would recommend that you focus on the positive side of online learning. In one way, it helps
children to retain more studying through visual mediums such as videos, images, charts and
documentaries, They can grasp concepts, ideas and equations better, even as we teach them to
relate it to the real world around them. As children become more at ease with advanced
technologies, they are mastering crucial digital skills, which will stand them in good stead in the
future. E-learning helps kids to become self-motivated, responsible and learn time-management
skills as well.

Therefore, | would ask you to look at this crisis as an opportunity for your children to grow in a
different way. It may seem revolutionary but what is critical here is that we have learnt to adapt so
well. We are walking on innovative paths to reach our goals. At NPS Hosur Road, we will do our best
to provide an environment of excellence. However, | ask for your unstinted support and
encouragement once again to ensure that this academic session too turns out to be engaging and
productive for all of us.

| warmly welcome you all once again to our new academic session. Be safe and healthy and may God
bless you and your family members.

Warm Regards
Usha Mahesh Reddy
Director — Principal

NPS Hosur Road




